MEETING DATE: CITY OF STOCKTON
Qctober 25, 2010
COMMITTEE: Sewer & Water
THOSE PRESENT: Bill Trygstad
Adam Johnson
Wm. Wehlage
Mike Wadewitz
Jerry johnson
Beth Winchester

DISCUSSION POINTS:

Curb Stop pipes: Chad dropped off what the sand points had from 15 houses. Bill Trygstad needs to get in touch with Paul Halvorson from State since he
was on vacation. PMG responded back that most of theirs were crimped, but one didn't have a compression fitting. Beth will talk
with the plumbers to see if there are blocks under the curb stops & continue to get more pipes.

Change Orders: Beth signed Change Orders 3, 4, 7, 8, 10 & 12 for the City.

Lewiston Fire Department:

Requested a dry hydrant system, but found out they won't need it as the pressure is good in the main part of town.

Back Flow Preventor:

Estm. Cost of $2,245.50 - Plus $150 per year for inspection and every 5 years it will need to be checked and rebuilt. City would need this

to sell water to outside sources. The grant would cover the cost of the preventor, but not the inspections. Committee recommends

not buying one, and they would rather see the extra grant money go to hooking into the mobile home park.

Reservoir:

Needs the covers yet, though they are ordered. They have reseeded and the fencing at the top is finished.

Map of Water Service:

Bill had a preliminary map that showed only the water mains, not the individual services.

Flood Bonding Projects:

Bill had a map for the dry run behind Mark Potter’s place to show where the run should be - also had a map of Fifth Street and the

culvert and ditch clean-outs. Bill asked if the E Street culvert was still wanted. Will need to ask the homeowner who requested it.

RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL:

(ACTION REQUESTED}

Curb Stop pipes:

Bill to talk with Paul Halvorson and Beth will get more ends & check if there are blocks under the curb stops.

Back Flow Preventor:

Committee recommends not buying one, they would rather see the money go to Mobile home park extension.

Flood Bonding Projects:

Bill asked if the E Street culvert was still wanted. Will need to ask the homeowner who requested it.

Next meeting

Monday, November 22, 2010

Please I and submit this form to the City Council for each Ci it ing held.
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